
 
 
December 12, 2017  
King County’s contractor for the Magnolia Conveyance Project will be installing another pipe to connect to the 

Magnolia Wet Weather Facility. Over the past few weeks, crews have been setting up equipment in Smith 

Cove Park within the yellow, dotted lines shown in the picture below.  

Starting this week, crews will begin assembling shoring boxes. Later in the week, beginning as early as 

Thursday, December 14, crews will begin excavation in preparation for installing shoring boxes near the 

entrance of the existing pipe in the southwest corner of the Smith Cove Park athletic fields. Shoring boxes are 

used to hold soils back during excavation for underground construction. Expect increased noise typical of a 

construction site. 

 

 What to expect: 

 Construction activities Monday through Friday from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m. and Saturday from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

 Construction equipment mobilized onsite such as drill rigs, trucks, and excavators  

 Increased noise and vibrations typical of a construction site 

 Traffic control personnel and signs to direct traffic and pedestrians around the work zone, as necessary 

 

 

Athletic field at the south end of Smith Cove Park is expected to be closed through July 2018   



  
 
King County’s team will be working to reach out to our project neighbors and the Magnolia community as work 
begins: 

• Online open house: We will be launching an online open house in early December. You will be able to 

visit the site at your convenience, and contact us with questions and comments. This online open 

house will help you learn more about the upcoming work. 

• Briefings and site visits: We will be working with community groups and neighbors to schedule 

briefings and site visits. If you would like us to attend your community group meeting or a neighborhood 

meeting, please feel free to email us.  

• Email updates: We will continue to keep you informed through these email updates about what you 

can expect during construction.  

• Website: We will keep the project Web page updated with the most up-to-date information on 

construction as it becomes available  

• Contact us: Feel free to email or call with your questions but also know that when the online open 

house launches, you will be able to use that forum to ask your questions  

• Info line: Now that construction is beginning, we will be shifting to a 24-hour construction hotline. You 

may call with questions and concerns. Please leave a message and a contact number and King 

County’s team will get back to you 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Call: Info line at 206-205-5969 

Email: monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov 

Search: “Magnolia storage” at kingcounty.gov 

Follow: @KingCountyWTD on Twitter 
 

Alternative formats available: 206-477-5371 or TTY relay: 711 
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